Dear Valued partners/協定大学の皆様

*日本語は英語表記の後に続きます。

Warm greetings from Momoyama Gakuin University, Japan.

We are hoping this message finds you and your close ones well.

This is to inform you that our application for the Fall 2021 Semester is open now.

The outbreak of the COVID-19 is having a huge impact in Japan and the borders remain closed to international students. We are closely monitoring the ongoing outbreak of the COVID-19 and will try to be flexible with application issues.

However, the health and safety of students are our first priority. To protect them, we would like you to guide your students to understand the measures listed below for the Fall 2021 Semester.

1 Although the entry restrictions by the Japanese government still remain, we will do everything we can to limit the impact of COVID-19 on the admission process.

Due to the restrictions, your students might face the problems below listed.

- ①Japan might extend its suspension of visas.
- ②There might be a significant delay in the visa issuing process. (It might affect your class registration)
- 3The student's admission might be cancelled due to significant delay in the visa application process.
- 4 There might be strengthened quarantine measures. (Students will bear the cost for the accommodation (hotel, etc.) for the required period. They can enter the Momoyama student dorm after the period.)
- ⑤Any students who are affected by entry restrictions (including suspension and delay of visa issuance)

and are not able to come in the arrival period should come to Japan and join classes at Momoyama as soon as the restrictions are lifted.

All students are required to attend remote orientation before the semester begins.

If students who are affected by the entry restrictions or who are under quarantine are not able to attend

the first day of the class (September 20th ,Monday) they must register and take classes remotely (online class).

In such cases, students must register for mandatory Japanese classes (6 units/week) and other classes selected by Momoyama.

* All classes will be held according to Japan Time.

2 Health check

1) Health check sheet (body temperature check etc.)

We ask all students who are coming from abroad to check their health condition before coming to Japan.

The health check sheet will be sent to the students prior to their departure and the sheet must be submitted to us.

. After arrival, they may need to report their health conditions as well.

②PCR test result (If the test is not available, the students can submit a certificate

(stating "no COVID-19 symptoms") made by a doctor (In English).

3 We will monitor the situation of the COVID-19 pandemic, and will make the final admission decision 2 months prior to the start of the Spring Semester.

Learning environment: We are planning to go back to normal, face to face in class teaching style. But there are possibilities of switching back to a hybrid of in class teaching and online classes, or a fully online classes.

General note for our exchange program:

1. Our Japanese language courses are compulsory (except for those who are judged to have sufficient Japanese level for our academic courses in Japanese).

2. ALL exchange students must pay the semester fee of 40,000 yen per semester.

3. Rent and semester fee payment.

Rent and semester fee will be collected in cash at the beginning of the semester

Please refer to "IMPORTANT NOTICE Regarding the rent and semester fee payment" for the details.

4. Momoyama sets an academic requirement from the Fall 2019 Semester.

Please refer to "Requirement for Exchange Students" for the details.

Please also note that all the required documents should be sent to the international centre of Momoyama Gakuin University by the deadline, April 30, 2021.

If you have problems preparing the documents by the deadline due to the COVID-19 related matters, let us know.

The number of exchange students (including deferred students) should not exceed the number set in our exchange agreement.

Our mailing address is shown below:

Momoyama Gakuin University (St. Andrew's University) International Center

1-1 Manabino, Izumi, 594-1198 Osaka, Japan

TEL: 81-725-54-3131

Please advise your students to read all application documents thoroughly and understand the contents before initiating the preparation.

Guidance for the visa and arrival procedures can be found in the document.

If there is any uncertainty regarding the contents of the application package, please do not hesitate to contact us.

We are looking forward to receiving the applications.

協定大学の皆様へ

いつもお世話になっております。桃山学院大学より2021年秋学期交換留学の申請書類をお送りいたします。

新型コロナウィルス感染症(COVID-19)の影響があり、入国制限や新規ビザの発給停止なども続いておりますが、本学では最新状況を確認し、

できる限り柔軟に対応をしていきたいと考えております。

学生の健康と安全は私たちの最優先事項ですので、下記をご確認の上、学生さんに案内ください。

1.日本政府による入国制限が続く状況ですが、本学ではできる限り学生の受け入れに影響がないように努めてまいります。

政府による入国制限により下記の問題が考えられますので、ご承知おきください。

- ①査証が許可されない可能性があること
- ②査証手続きが遅れ来日が秋学期開始に間に合わない可能性があること (受講に影響が出る可能性あり)
- ③査証許可の大幅な遅延により受入れ自体が中止となる可能性があること
- ④検疫の強化(政府が指定する期間、ホテルや検疫所長が指定する場所で待機し、その間外出することはできないというものです。

(その間の滞在費用は全て、学生が負担することとなります。学生寮には隔離期間後に入居する ことができます。) ⑤入国制限 やビザ発行の停止・遅延の影響で間に合わない学生は、それらの影響がなくなり次第、速や かに来日し、本学での授業に参加しなければならない。

授業開始前に遠隔で実施するオリエンテーションには必ず参加すること。 授業開始日 9月 20日 (月) までに来日できない学生、政府の定める入国検疫措置による隔離期間中の学生には、遠隔での授業履修を認める。

遠隔での授業履修については、交換留学生日本語クラス(6コマ/週)を必修とし、その他の授業に関しては本学が提示する科目の中から選択することとする。

*授業はすべて本学の授業時間(日本時間)に合わせて実施

2. 健康状態の確認

①健康チェック(体温測定など)

日本到着前から健康状態の確認をしてもらう予定です。

健康チェックシートを学生に送ります。日本に出発する前にデータを本学に提出する必要があります。

また日本到着後も同様の健康チェックをしてもらうので、デジタル体温計を持ってくることをお勧めします。

- ②日本政府によるPCRテスト等の結果提出
- 3. COVID-19の感染拡大状況に注視しながら、2021年度秋学期開始の2か月前に受け入れの判断をします。

学習環境について:本学では、以前のように対面式の授業を教室で行う予定ですが、今後のCOVID-19の感染状況によっては、対面式の授業とオンラインを合わせたハイブリッド式、

もしくは全てオンラインでの授業となる可能性もあります。

交換留学生申請についての注意

- ①本学に来る交換留学生は、日本語クラスが必修となります。(日本語による学部科目を受講可能と判断された者は除く)
- ②本学に来る全ての交換留学生は、学期諸経費4万円/1学期を支払わなければなりません。
- ③家賃と学期諸経費の支払いについての重要なお知らせ

家賃と学期諸経費は、学期のはじめに集金します。

詳細は、添付の"IMPORTANT NOTICE Regarding the rent and semester fee payment"をご参照ください。

④受入条件(成績要件)に変更がございます。

添付の" Requirement for Exchange Students"をご参照ください。

プログラム申請書・必要書類等は本学国際センター宛に2021年4月30日までに郵送でお送りください。COVID-19にかかる諸問題により書類作成、郵送に問題がある場合はお知らせください。

また、交換留学に参加する学生数(交換留学の学期を変更した学生も含め)は、学生交流にかかる協定書で定められた人数を超えることのないようにお願いします。

本学の住所は、下記の通りです。

594-1198

大阪府和泉市まなび野1-1

桃山学院大学 国際センター

TEL: 81-725-54-3131

FAX: 81-725-54-3215

必ず学生にはすべての申し込み書類を熟読、手続きを理解した上で書類の作成に取り掛かるよう 、合わせてお伝えいただければ幸いです。

その他、不明な点などございましたらご連絡お待ちしております。

それでは、貴学からの申込みをお待ちしております。

桃山学院大学 国際センター

Momoyama Gakuin University International centre

Tomomi Hamamoto (Ms.)

Coordinator, International Center

Momoyama Gakuin University (St. Andrew's University)

1-1 Manabino Izumi, Osaka 594-1198 Japan

Tel: +81 (0)725 54 3131 Fax: +81 (0)725 54 3215

Mail to: inbound@andrew.ac.jp

tomo06@andrew.ac.jp